
Members update 
summer 2018

Dear member,

Thank you for your continued membership and support of the Trust. We’d like to send you a short update.

Join us at our annual members’ meeting which will showcase some of the creative groups that the 
Trust works with and some of the great work that happens in teams and services across the Trust. There 
is also the opportunity to meet governors from our members’ council who represent your constituency.

At the meeting we will present our annual report, quality account and overview of our finances for 2017/18; 
key pieces of work the Trust completed and was involved in during 2017/18; and what 2018/19 holds for us.

If there are services you would like to hear more about at the event or to book a place please let us know on 
01924 316462 or membership@swyt.nhs.uk - a light lunch and refreshments will be provided.

More information about events can be found on our website at: 

www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/events

The date for the next Members’ council meeting held in public is
Friday 2 November 2018, morning meeting, at Fieldhead, Wakefield WF1 3SP
Dates for 2019 will be released shortly.

More information about our members’ council can be found on our website at: 

www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/members-council

Our members’ council elections took place in May. This year there were five public and five staff 
governor vacancies. We received a great response with two governors re-elected and six new 
governors elected to our members’ council. The elected governors are: 

Our annual members’ meeting
Monday 17 September 2018 in the afternoon at The Shay Stadium, 
Halifax HX1 2YT

Members’ council meetings

Introducing our new governors

Public Staff 

Kirklees – Mike Walker Allied Health Professionals – Lisa Hogarth

Wakefield – Kate Amaral and Daz Dooler Non-clinical support services – Debby Walker

Rest of South & West Yorkshire – Paul Williams
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The members’ council appointed two new non-executive directors to our Trust Board from 6 August 2018.

Erfana Mahmood

Sam Young

Introducing our new non-executive directors

Erfana is a corporate property lawyer working for a number of large organisations in the 
financial sector. She has just finished her two terms of office as a non-executive director 
at Yorkshire Ambulance Service, including a period as the senior independent director.

Erfana has experience in the housing sector and is a non-executive on Chorley and 
District Building Society and Plexus/Omega Housing (part of the Mears Group).

Sam runs her own consultancy business with a focus on technology and transformation. 
Previously she has worked in the housing, local authority and IT sectors in a number of 
senior roles. Sam was head of IT at Kirklees Council, worked for BT on NHS contracts and 
spent 2 years as a director of business transformation at the New Charter Group.

Currently Sam is also a non-executive director at Great Places Housing Group.

The dates for the next Trust Board meeting held in public are:

Tuesday 25 September 2018 at Laura Mitchell, Halifax HX1 1YR
Tuesday 30 October 2018 at Folly Hall, Huddersfield HD1 3LT
Tuesday 18 December 2018 at Fieldhead, Wakefield WF1 3SP

Dates for 2019 will be released shortly.

More information about our Trust Board can be found on our website at: 

www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/trust-board

Trust Board meetings

We welcomed CQC inspectors back to our services in March – April. This was a new style well-
led review which took a comprehensive look at our leadership and a number of our services.   
11 of our 14 core services are rated ‘Good’, with all services rated ‘Good’ or ‘Outstanding’ for 
being caring. Overall, we are rated ‘Good’ for being well-led, caring and effective, and ‘Requires 
Improvement’ for being safe and responsive. This means that we have been rated ‘Requires Improvement’ as a 
Trust. We’ve included our ratings chart and some key messages overleaf.

Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspection 2018

Give us feedback on our new website
We’ve just launched a newly redeveloped website. We’re looking for members to help us test the new site, you 
don’t need any special skills. Just access to a computer or a smartphone. Get in touch with comms@swyt.nhs.uk if 
you’re interested

We’re searching for volunteers
By volunteering with us, you can give your community a voice in everything we do whilst building new 
friendships, improving your confidence and boosting your CV with experience in a health and care environment. 
To find out more contact the team for an informal chat on 01924 316426 or email  volunteer@swyt.nhs.uk

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
GDPR is a new Europe-wide law in place since May 2018. Any membership information the Trust holds about you 
will be held in accordance with GDPR and Data Protection Act 2018. 
If you would like to update your information, please contact the membership office on 01924 316462 or 
membership@swyt.nhs.uk 

www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/trust-board
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The Care Quality Commission have inspected our services. 
They have given us an overall rating of requires improvement.

We will continue to improve as we aim to be outstanding.
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We’re grateful for the continuing effort and hard work of all our 
staff right across the organisation.

Thank you for your continued support. 

11 OF OUR 14 CORE SERVICES ARE 
RATED GOOD, WITH ALL SERVICES RATED 
GOOD OR OUTSTANDING FOR BEING CARING:

Our COMMUNITY LEARNING 
DISABILITY 
SERVICES have 
improved and are 
now RATED GOOD 

Two core services have been re-rated as  
REQUIRES IMPROVEMENT:  
• Community mental health services for adults 
• CAMHS

Our acute mental health / 
psychiatric intensive care wards 

remain REQUIRES IMPROVEMENT 

Overall, we are rated Good for being well-led, caring 
and effective. We are rated Requires Improvement 
for being safe and responsive. This means that we 
have been rated Requires Improvement as a Trust.

We put safety first, always, and so our first priority is to 
address the safety issues highlighted. We’re responding in 
line with our values, being open, honest and transparent 
and aiming to improve and be outstanding. 

More than 85% of our ratings (60 out 
of 70 individual domains) are rated 

Good or Outstanding. 


